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DATE OF MEETING: July 9, 2019 

 

TITLE: Approval of Out of State Travel 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

BACKGROUND: 

STUDENTS 

Lisa DaDeppo, Renee Lustenberger, Lindsay Lopez, Alexandria Vaughn, Chris Gutierrez, Shannon Haskins, 

Elizabeth Robb, Suzanne Robertson, Brian Newlin, Paula Sommers, and Cindy Felix from Cross Middle School 

request permission to take 90 students from 8th grade to Washington D.C., Philadelphia, and New York City, 

March 10-17, 2020.  Approximate cost of the travel is $183,384 and will be paid for by auxiliary funds, tax 

credit donations. Chaperones are paying for themselves. Four school days will be missed and substitutes are 

required. 

 

STAFF 

Sarah Moser from Canyon del Oro High School requests permission to attend the IB Language Training in 

Orlando, Florida, October 4-7, 2019. Approximate cost of travel is $2,604 and will be paid for by federal funds 

designated for staff development.  Two school days will be missed and a substitute is required. 

 

Elizabeth Bruggeman and Tenaya Snider from Canyon del Oro High School request permission to attend the 

IB Training in Los Angeles, California, October 18-21, 2019. Approximate cost of travel is $3,558 and will be 

paid for by federal funds designated for staff development.  Two school days will be missed and a substitutes 

are required. 

 

Travel was previously approved at the March 27, 2019 Board meeting for Christopher Boknevitz, Marley 

Murrell, Jennifer Walker, Kevin Beuthin, Morgan Gerik, Lucas Smith, and Forrest Watson from Amphitheater 

High School to attend the Advancement Via Individual Determination (AVID) Summer Institute in Denver, 

Colorado, July 16-19, 2019. Leighann Reynolds is going in place of Christopher Boknevitz. Approximate cost 

of travel was $14,319 and is now $15,019.  

 

Travel was previously approved at the January 29, 2019 Board meeting for Elizabeth Wick, Bonnie Keene, 

Patricia Patchin, Jill Sinclair, Chris Gutierrez, and Kylie Asselin from Holaway Elementary School to attend 

the AVID (Advancement Via Individual Determination) Summer Institute in Denver, Colorado, July 16-19, 

2019. Attendees have changed and are now Elizabeth Wick, Margo Dietrich, Rachel Hoover, Jill Sinclair, and 

Kylie Asselin. 

 

 BUDGET 

CODE 

KEY 

 

525-00-100-1001-167-6892 Auxiliary Classroom instruction, Cross, student travel 

526-00-100-1001-167-6892 Tax Credit Classroom instruction, Cross, student travel 

525-00-100-1001-167-6113 Auxiliary Classroom instruction, Cross, substitutes 

526-00-100-1001-167-6113 Tax Credit Classroom instruction, Cross, substitutes 

140-19-100-2210-510-6360 Title II Staff development, Wetmore, staff registration 

140-19/20-100-2210-510-6582 Title II Staff development, Wetmore, staff travel 

140-20-100-2210-510-6113 Title II Staff development, Wetmore, substitutes 

 

 

 



2 

 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

RECOMMENDATION:   
It is the recommendation of the administration that the above travel be approved. 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

INITIATED BY: 

 

 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 
Michael Bejarano       Date:  June 27, 2019 
Associate Superintendent for Secondary Education  

 

 

________________________________ 
 Todd A. Jaeger, J.D., Superintendent 


